

## FREETOWN COUNCIL ON AGING

Multi-Purpose Senior Center 227 Chace Road

> TEL: 508-763-9557 FAX: 508-763-9084

East Freetown, MA 02717

June 9, 2020

Call to Order: 10:22 AM

Roll Call: Jeannette Tisdelle, Victoria Brownell, Robin Kendrick, Marion Rylands

Ruth Ferland, Bruce Wilbur, Jeff Chandler.

Treasurer Report: None

Secretary Report: March 10, 2020 Ruth Ferland accepted, Marion Rylands

seconded, motion passed.

Old Business: Jeff Chandler, Building Commissioner-Foundation will be cut tomorrow at 8 AM with ramp to cooler. Dimensions of 8x14 refrig/freezer saved money with stock item purchase. The Engineer Andy mentioned donating for the ramp. Jeff will look into this.

Electrical switch will have to be done if power goes out. Another panel for electric will be installed to service the freezer. Electric heat will shut off when electric is out. Kitchen Renovations-We will see what can be done.

Bruce Wilbur is working on Newsletter to be mailed as we have not been able to get this done. Bruce wants the information of how many people not just seniors use the center. He explained how he is trying to get this done ASAP. Wants to do flier for Town Meeting.

Funds from the State- The COA Board voted the Selectmen will take care of this and no one is to sign documents including Barbara.

Kitchen Renovation- A decision will be made if there are funds available.

Addition to Building- Bruce Wilbur is working on this.

## New Business:

New Board Member: COA Board Members signed the letter to Selectmen.

A few things that need to be done is clean, repair and paint the center, hot water heater if needed, carpet replacement.

Alcoholics Anonymous- This organization has asked if they could hold meetings here. We are closed at this time. Our new vehicle should be here in the middle of July.





The COA building is still closed, only employees and board members. Many departments have been helping with distribution of food donations.

Motion to adjourn by Marion Rylands, seconded by Ruth Ferland, all in favor motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Place Director